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Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
August 30, 2016

Members Present: George Tuthill, Michael Broome and Robert Piehler

The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The minutes from August 16, 2016 were approved.

Items Reviewed and Signed

o Raffle Permit: CARE Group

o Primex Contribution Assurance Program for FY 2018 and FY 2019 for Property& Liability Program

o Building Permit: Map 201 lot 91 Michael & Nancy Lincoln

o Timber Tax Warrant: 16-005-07-T Beshong Map 418 Lot 66

o Timber Tax Warrant: 16-005-06-T Ogden Map 404 Lot 27

o Recommittal Warrant: Yield Taxes

o Recommittal Warrant: Property Taxes

Appointments/Department Heads

o Michael Provost, Health Officer

= There was discussion regarding unregistered, abandoned vehicles, tires and junk on a property

owned by Juanita and Roy Woodward on Ragged Mountain Road. Mr. Provost said that there
were six vehicles but the owner of the vehicles has removed three and that some of the tires are
stored properly. There was also discussion on the procedure for removal of vehicles per NH RSA
262. Mr. Provost will continue to monitor the property to check on the status of the removal of the

vehicles.
Business
o Town Moderator has scheduled a meeting for Wednesday, September 7" at 6:00 pm with the Selectmen,
Supervisors of the Checklist, Town Clerk and Ballot Clerks to review election laws
o The Selectmen reviewed a letter from the NH Municipal Association regarding the NH Municipal
Association 2017 — 2018 Legislative Policy Conference being held on Friday, September 23, 2016.
o The Selectmen reviewed a letter from the North Country Public Safety Foundation regarding submitting
Public Safety Officer of the Year Nomination Forms.
o The Selectmen reviewed a letter from NH DOT regarding the Highway Block Grant Aid for Fiscal Year
2017.
o The Selectmen reviewed a letter from Plodzik & Sanderson regarding the reconciliation of the final Form

MS-61 Tax Collector’s Report of Barbara Emery as of and for the period January 1 through July 5, 2016.

Public Input

o Fred Bussino questioned if there were plans or procedures in place for the fire department in case of a
fire a location where there are solar panels installed; Mr. Bussino expressed concerns regarding gases that might
be emitted from the solar panels involved in a fire. Mr. Bussino suggested a list be compiled of all properties in
town will solar panels. The Selectmen will research this further and discuss with Chief Chevalier from the Fire
Department.

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant



